

# MARAZION SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 25th March 2021

Headteacher: Miss Jenny Rainbow Telephone: 01736 710618

Telephone: 01736 710618 School mobile: 07572 495370

Email: <a href="mailto:head@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk;">head@marazion.cornwall: head@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk;</a>
<a href="mailto:esmith@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk;">esmith@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk;</a>
<a href="mailto:soliver@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk">soliver@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk</a>

Website: <u>www.marazion.cornwall.sch.uk</u>
Twitter: <u>@SchoolMarazion</u> Instagram: #marazionschool

# Spring 2 precept:

'I come from Yorkshire. We don't give up!' Captain Sir Tom Moore We come from Marazion School. We don't give up!' Us

#### Dear Parents.

Next week is the last week of the spring term - already! Class Bubble Clubs (CBCs) start after the Easter Holidays, from Monday 19<sup>th</sup> April. One to One tuition is also planned to start after Easter. Information about both will be sent out to you via email from class teachers. The School Office are also sending consent slips for CBCs, which need to be signed and returned to school by next Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> April. Thanks. More details will also be in next week's newsletter. Please note that the staggered start/pick up times; Friday finish from 1pm and consistent Class Bubbles will continue after Easter.

#### **Current Lockdown Restrictions**

Please note that current lockdown restrictions remain. England is still in a national lockdown. You must stay at home, leaving only where permitted by law, and follow the rules in the <u>national lockdown:</u> <u>stay at home guidance</u>. We cannot relax too soon - please note that measures such as social distancing at drop-off and pick-up times are as important as ever. Thank you.

#### Lateral Flow Device (LFD) Test Kits

A reminder that households of primary school children can now get tested using LFD test kits. The nearest collection centre is at St Erbyn's Car Park, Clarence Street, Penzance - open 1.30-7pm every day or you can order for home delivery at <a href="https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-test">www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-test</a>

#### Red Nose Day (RND) 2021

Thank you for all the fantastic support! As usual, we dug deep and made an amazing £108.12 well done to you all.

## Love Friday Woodland School

A reminder that Woodland School continues every Friday morning for Love class. Please remember to send your child in old clothes that you don't mind getting muddy, a waterproof coat and a pair of wellies that can stay in school. We have waterproof trousers at school for children to wear.

#### Funky Fridays (FF) - Spring 2

This week's FF activity has an art theme that focuses on positive relationships, reminding us that love is in fact all around. A reminder that FF learning is posted at 9am on Seesaw so that you can have a screen free Friday afternoon.





### Governors' Competition 2021 - Closing Date is NEXT Thursday

A reminder that this year's Governors' Competition is to design a Marazion Rainbow, which can be painted in our school as a memory of recent times. We have already received lots of entries but there is still some more time to design and create - the closing date for the competition is NEXT Thursday  $1^{st}$  April.

### Playgrounds

Marazion Town Council have now agreed that both play areas are re-opening NEXT Monday 29<sup>th</sup> March. Please note that children using the play equipment need to adhere to current COVID guidelines, including clean hands before and after use, social distancing etc. Thanks.

### Parking at Drop Off and Pick Up Times

A reminder that the Marazion Community Centre has lots of parking available for drop off and pick up times. Speak to Laura or Ed in the School Office to arrange a pass that you then display on your windscreen. This is the safest place to park and then walk to school. Please note that the house on the crossroads at the top of School Lane, by the phone box has scaffolding and fencing around it so for safety reasons no one should be parking there. Thanks for your support.

#### Say Thank you to Someone Somehow

Lots of us said THANK YOU to lots of different people during lockdown, including taking part in the NHS Clap for Carers. We want to keep doing this, so every week one class will choose who they want to say thank you to. This week Hope want to say thank you to all the scientists and experts who are advising us about how to stay safe. We also clapped together as a whole school to say thank you during today's Zoom Celebration Assembly.

### PE and School Sport

Daily 60 Second Active Challenge: This week pupils have taken part in a variety of different 60 second daily challenges, including Treasure Chest, Cross the River and Wacky Races. Optional PE Homework: For March we are asking you to create a March Happiness Calendar - this is an idea from this week's Rainbow Ideas, which you can find pinned at the top of your activities in Seesaw. Staying happy and positive is so important at the moment ©

#### Stars of the Week

<u>In Class</u>: Love: *Kit* for a super wonderful retelling of his favorite poem; Hope: *Kelsie* for her positive 'can do' attitude. Faith: *Shiloh* for an amazing start here at Marazion School. Courage: *Archie D* for sensational *Songfest* singing. Empowerment: *Gracie* for fabulous and fantastic writing. <u>Sporting</u>: YR/KS1: *Amy Rose* for marvellous sportsmanship during RND events; KS2: *Sanou* for tremendous defending during handball (the best save ever!). <u>Music</u>: YR/KS1: *Nhovi* for brilliant singing; KS2: *Scarlett* for showing excellent commitment in singing.

#### Certificate Awards

Children are awarded merits for demonstrating a great attitude to their work, friends, adults and the environment. Children who have earned 40 merit certificates: Harry H, Hugh, Ollie, Destiny, Daisy T, Jonboy, Kaya, Locryn, Noah, Harry W, Maisy W, Chloe H, Darcy, Kodie, Olivia, Scarlett, Sebe, Tallulah, Teddy E, Toby M, Chloe W, Harrison, Logan Ch, Olly C and Sanou. Children who have earned 60 merit certificates: Zach.

### Good Manners @ Lunch Time and Breakfast Club

We celebrate with children who have displayed fantastic manners at Lunchtime, and during Breakfast Club, as part of our Monday morning assembly. This week congratulations to: **Kit** (Breakfast Club) **Harrison**, **Kodie**, **Theo**, and **Teddy B** (Lunchtime).





# Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to Jack W who celebrated his birthday this week. Many Happy Returns to you ©

# Dates for the Diary w/c 29th March 2021

Monday 29th March: Playgrounds are open ©

Tuesday 30th March: Staff Assembly (Miss Oliver)

Thursday 1st April: Last day of spring term; Closing date for 2021 Marazion Governors' Competition

Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> April: Bank Holiday - Good Friday



